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Last year was noteworthy for at least two things: the relaxa3on of COVID restric3ons, and 
resump3on of a printed WAT3mes – the spring/summer issue – for the first 3me in two years. 
 
The University of Waterloo supported the crea3on, prin3ng, and mailing of two issues in 2022, a 
spring/summer issue and a fall/winter issue. WAT3mes has seJled into that rhythm of two 
issues each year, with one coming out in May/June and another in December. 
 
WAT3mes is grateful for the strong support of University Communica3ons, specifically that of 
Brandon Sweet and Megan McGarry, and the talented graphic ar3sts at Crea3ve Services who 
transform our lifeless Word draQs into the aJrac3ve publica3on that re3rees enjoy. 
 
The 2023 spring/summer issue of WAT3mes, currently in produc3on, is Bob Hicks’s fourth 
WAT3mes as co-editor. It is also his last, as Bob steps down from the UWRA Board of Directors 
and his posi3on as co-editor. Thank you, Bob, for your contribu3ons! 
 
Bob’s departure coincides with the arrival of Judi Jewinski as co-editor, who will assume greater 
responsibility for WAT3mes in 2023-2024 as Ron Champion, Jim Frank, and others organize the 
May 2024 CURAC conference, which the UWRA will host. 
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